
EMERSON-GARFIELD NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL 

MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, April 12th, 2017 

The start of the April gathering of the Emerson-Garfield Neighborhood Council was marred by 

everyone wanting to ride the new Corbin Senior Center elevator. Since it seems to be a twenty-

five minute round trip to the basement and back, it seriously threatened a timely beginning to 

the meeting. Fortunately, the elevator holds about 75 people (at least it did on this night) and the 

meeting was able to begin on time at 6PM. (I’m using this final opportunity to write the minutes 

to engage in exuberant prevarication) 

 

Wearing a giant Imperial Butter Crown, Tim Musser called the meeting to order, a quorum was 

mostly present and the excellent minutes from the previous month’s meeting were approved 

with nary a dissenting vote. 

 

First up on the agenda was Andrew Chase, Director of Spokane Public Libraries. He was 

speaking to the group about the Ballot Measure to continue funding of the Libraries. It is a 

se7en year renewal of the existing Ballot Measure which is expiring. For more information, 

visit the Library, any one of them. Just walk in the front door and with a loud firm voice say, 

“Hey!” And then they will say, “Shhhhhhhhh!” At that point, you should leave, go home and 

turn on your computer machine and go to www.spokanelibrary.org  for further information.  
 

Taylor Phillips is working on a Community Engagement Grant. After some discussion, this is 

the list of items the council wanted to fund through this grant. 

 Banners                                                                            $168.00 

 Tri-Fold Brochures                                                          $160.00 

 Concert in the Park Flyers                                               $134.00 

 Plastic Utensils for Farmers Market                                $100.00 

 Band                                                                                 $250.00 

 Tri-Fold Brochures supporting N. Monroe Project         $180.00 

 Total                                                                                 $992.00 

 

The big event of the night for me was the election of new Officers that are not me. 

Tim Musser and Taylor Phillips will serve as Co-Chairs 

Tom Powell and Karl Boldt will serve as Co Vice Chairs 

Carlie Hoffman will take over as Secretary and should start typing right about….NOW! 

 

Okay, well maybe next month. 

 

http://www.spokanelibrary.org/


The Vanessa Behan Crisis Nursery requested support from our council for their proposal to 

move into a new facility at the Normandy Complex. A motion to write a letter in support of 

their proposal was made, seconded and passed. 

Garbage Czar Karl Boldt reported our neighborhood cleanup day will be Saturday, May 20th 

from 9 to 12:30. Volunteers are always welcome and needed. Volunteers should plan to be at 

Faith Bible Church on Alice from 8 to 1. There will be pizza! 

 

We learned from Councilman Candace Mumm’s legislative assistant, Kandace Watkins that 

Councilman Mumm wanted to thank our group for our support of the North Monroe project. 

Additionally, Kandace will be talking to Candace about the Normandy project and Vanessa 

Behan. 

 

Reports: E.J. Iannelli is no longer chair of Building Stronger Neighborhoods. And yet 

somehow, they managed to pull off a seminar to show neighborhoods how to use Facebook and 

Social Media to advance their agendas. 

Farmers Market: Catholic Charities is no longer funding the Kernal Program and E.J. is now 

scrambling to find money to continue it, at least for our Market. The Market has lots of small 

farm venders applying for booths and all the Sponsor slots have been filled. The Market begins 

its summer run on Friday, June 9th. 

Corbin Sr. Center: Once we got Jeff Edwards off the elevator, he reported the Health Fair will 

be April 22nd. The Mother’s Day Tea will be May 12th. The Golf Scramble will be June 16th. 

Jeff also wanted to remind everyone the center rents rooms for all kinds of events. Check it out 

and support an organization that supports us. 

Community Assembly: Jay Cousins reported that the CA dealt with a bunch of internal 

processes that would only be interesting to the Community Assemble and then zzzzzzzzzzzzzz. 

He then mentioned that HUD and CDBG funding could be in serious danger. He encouraged 

the council to write a letter and individuals to do so as well in support of continuing this 

funding. 

North Monroe Business District: The group is working on a press release concerning their 

endorsement of the North Monroe project. Additionally, the council passed a motion to endorse 

the project as well. 

PeTT Committee: Carlie Hoffman stated their committee is working on a workshop 

concerning sidewalks and their replacement. There are stirrings in the wind that this subject 

may become a taxable issue. 

 

With that, the meeting was adjourned at 7:38 and we all got on the elevator. 

 

Thanks for putting up with my silliness for the last year. I’ve enjoyed making fun of myself, 

which comes easily, and all of you….especially Jay.     ~Stan Burke, Secretary 


